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MEADFA Elects New President and Vice-President  
[Dubai, June 11, 2025] - The Middle East & Africa Duty Free Associa�on (MEADFA) announces the elec�on its new 
President and Vice President, following the resigna�on of Rob Marriot from his role as CEO of Aer Rianta 
Interna�onal Middle East and, subsequently, from his posi�on as MEADFA President in accordance with the 
Associa�on’s statutes. 

Rob Marriot served as MEADFA President since March 2025, having previously held the roles of Vice-President and 
Chair of the Advocacy Commitee. The Board extends its apprecia�on to Rob for his leadership and service and 
wishes him all the best in his future endeavors. 

Rob Marriot, outgoing President of MEADFA, commented: 
“I remain deeply appreciative of the trust placed in me by my fellow Board members. It has been a privilege to serve 
alongside such dedicated professionals, and to contribute to the development of our industry in the Middle East and 
Africa.” 

The Associa�on welcomes Nuno Amaral, CEO ARI-Middle East and Global Chief Opera�ons Officer, to the MEADFA 
Board. A respected industry leader with deep regional experience, Mr. Amaral has been appointed as Chair of the 
MEADFA Advocacy Commitee. 

At the MEADFA Board Mee�ng held on 10 June 2025, the Board elected as President, Abdeslam Agzoul to lead the 
Associa�on through its next chapter. Mr. Agzoul brings over 20 years of experience in travel food & beverage and 
retail. He is currently CEO Middle East and Africa at Avolta. 

Abdeslam Agzoul, newly elected President, stated: 
“I step into this role with a deep sense of commitment to our industry and this region and thank the MEADFA Board 
for their trust. MEADFA has a unique opportunity to grow stronger, more inclusive, and more strategic in its purpose. 
Together with the Board and our members, I look forward to reinforcing our advocacy, expanding our membership, 
driving transformative impact across ESG priorities and delivering long-term value for all stakeholders.” 

Joining him in the leadership team is Chichi Maponya, who has been elected Vice President. Ms. Maponya previously 
served on the Advocacy Commitee and brings a strong commitment to regional representa�on, stakeholder 
collabora�on, and inclusive growth. 

Chichi Maponya, newly elected Vice President, said: 
“This role is both an honour and a responsibility I take on with great dedication. I am committed to advancing 
diversity, innovation, and cohesion within MEADFA. Our region is rich in talent and opportunity, and I believe MEADFA 
must continue to reflect this diversity while fostering stronger cross-market collaboration. I look forward to 
supporting the President and the Board in delivering on MEADFA’s strategic vision.” 

The newly elected leadership team is well-posi�oned to build on MEADFA’s strong founda�ons. The Board expresses 
its full confidence in their ability to represent the Associa�on’s interests and drive its goals forward with clarity, 
purpose, and unity. 

END 

For more informa�on on MEADFA membership, visit www.meadfa.com or contact Ms. Micheline El Ammar Enkiri at 
info@meadfa.com. 
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